Columbia City Park Board Minutes

April 23, 2018

The Columbia City Park Board met in regular session with the following members present:

Park Board Vice President Larry Walter

Park Board Secretary Roger Ferrell

Park Board Member Kim Varga

Park Board Member Mark Ellis

Also in Attendance:

Park Superintendent Mark Green

Absent:

Park President Keith Nickolson

After reviewing the minutes of the March 26, 2018 meeting, Roger Ferrell made a motion to approve the minutes, which is seconded by Kim Varga, to accept the minutes as submitted. On the call of the vote, all voted aye.

Mark Green, Park Superintendent, opened with updates on the Aquatics Center stating completion date is estimated around the end of June. Green announced landscaping for Aquatic Center is being designed with 9 large umbrellas around pool area. Mark stated Jacob Johnson, Aquatic Manager, has 18 lifeguards certified and ready to start the season.

Larry Walter, Park Board Vice President, presented an idea to have a float in the Old Settlers day Parade with information about the new Aquatic Center.

Mark announced Opening day for Baseball/ Softball was Saturday April 21<sup>st</sup>. Green stated the players participated in a parade and opening day games.

Green stated on April 28<sup>th</sup> from 8-10a.m. the DNR will have trout fishing at the pond in Morsches Park.

Green announced the new bathrooms at Every Kids Dreamland are now complete and open during park hours.

The next meeting will be May 21, 2018.

These minutes are respectfully submitted by Andrea Pequignot, Administrative Assistant Parks Department.